CECIP/RES. 09 (IX-07)

SUBCOMMITTE ON PORT PLANNING AND MANAGEMENT

THE EXECUTIVE BOARD OF THE INTER-AMERICAN COMMITTEE ON PORTS,

HAVING SEEN: 


The proposal of the 2008-2009 Work Plan of the Subcommittee on Port Planning and Management of the Executive Board (document CECIP/doc.43/07); and

CONSIDERING:

That by resolution CIDI/CIP/RES. 75 (V-07) the Inter-American Committee on Ports (CIP) approved the creation of the Subcommittee on Port Planning and Management, presided by Chile and with Uruguay as Vice Chair, and also integrated by Bahamas, Brazil, Canada, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, Mexico, and Trinidad and Tobago and that its objectives and functions were approved by resolution CECIP/RES. 2 (V-03); 


That by resolution CIDI/CIP/RES. 83 (V-07) the 2008-2011 Action Plan of the CIP was approved, which is executed through the Executive Board (CECIP) and its Subcommittees; and


That it is necessary to define the 2008-2009 Work Plan of the Subcommittee on Port Planning and Management,

RESOLVES:

1. To approve the following 2008-2009 Work Plan of this Subcommittee:

a. A workshop evaluating the trends of regional maritime growth and the impact of port infrastructure planning, coordinated with the delegation of Chile, and in collaboration with ECLAC.

b. To hold the Iberia-American Course on Port Management with the support of Puertos del Estado of Spain; Madrid, Spain, October 2008 and October 2009.

c. To hold the Second Course on Port Management in the Dominican Republic in January 2008.

d. To ratify, a Seminar on port Management in the area of CARICOM, once a delegation has agreed to its coordination, as requested in the meeting of the CIP, held in Salvador, Brazil. 

2. To entrust the delegation of Chile, which presides this Subcommittee, and the delegation of Uruguay as Vice Chair, to remain vigilant for the fulfillment of this resolution.

3. To urge Member States and particularly members of this Subcommittee, to collaborate actively in the development of activities for this Subcommittee. 

Note: The U.S. delegation assigns high priority to the issues covered by the Ports Committee and has actively participated in all meetings. We would like to register a formal, official complaint that the English version of the resolutions has not been made available in time for review. Our delegation will follow-up on this issue at higher levels of the OAS to ensure that this is not repeated at future meetings.

